
RICHARD KINGSTON FOX (1853-1924)
We regret to announce the death, after an operation, of 

our president, Dr. Kingston Fox. Dr. Fox was always 
willing to place his varied knowledge at the disposal of our 
Society, and he had in prospect a presidential address which 
would, doubtless, have proved of much value and interest.

He wrote on various medical subjects and gave to the 
world an important monograph on Dr. John Fothergill, 
in 1919. In many directions his help will be much missed.
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By invitation of Westminster Friends the annual meeting was 

held at their meeting-house on Thursday, 8th November. About eighty 
members of the F.H.S. and interested friends were present. Charles 
Lawson Smith presided. After formal matters of business were
dispatched, the chairman appealed for a wider support of the Historical 
Society. Dr. R. Kingston Fox was appointed president for 1923-4. 
After a very warm vote of thanks to Charles F. Jenkins, of Philadelphia, 
for his generosity in presenting a copy of the book on Tortola to each 
member of the Society, Edward Grubb delivered his presidential address, 
entitled : " The Evangelical Movement and its Impact on the Society 
of Friends.' 11

The Committee reported that, thanks to help received, there was 
a balance in hand of ^17 2s. yd.
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Our companion society over the water is full of activity. It has 

now become merged into an older historical movement founded in 1873 
and is in future to be known as the FRIENDS HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION. 
The editor of the F.H.S. (London) is engaged in preparing, at the request 
of a Tercentenary Committee of the Association, a Supplement to his 
Cambridge edition of The Journal of George Fox, to consist of " The Short 
Journal of George Fox " and of his " Itinerary Journal (both now 
printed for the first time).

1 This address appeared in the F.Q.E. in January, 1924. Copies 
are sent to members with this issue. See p. 101.
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